MEGAN J. BAENNas
Posnvasten Generar, CEO

October 18, 2015

Mr. Anthony D. Leonardi Mr. Gregory S. Accord
President President
National Association of Postmasters National League of Postmasters
of the United States of the United States
8 Herbert Street One Beltway Center
Alexandria, VA 22305-2600 5904 Richmond Highway, Suite 500

Alexandria, VA 22303-1864
Dear Mr. Leonardi and Mr. Accord:

We recognize that a number of Part-Time Postmasters (PTPMs) working in six-hour offices,
whether Part-Time Post Offices (PTPOs) or Remotely Managed Post Offices (RMPOs) reporting
to Administrative Post Offices (APOs), receive hourly pay less than Postal Support Employees
{PSEs) in RMPOs.

Consistent with the consultation you had with Doug A. Tulino, Vice President, Labor Relations,
where you agreed to address this issue outside of the pay consultation process outlined in

Title 38 US Code § 1004 (), we agree to adjust the pay of PTPMs in the situation outlined above.
Those PTPMs will receive an hourly rate equal to the PSEs referenced above.

Please contact Doug to finalize this matter.

Sincerely,
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